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Lindenwood's 1945 May Queen. Chosen by her classmates, 
Miss Jacqueline Schwab. of Oklahoma City. Okla .. will receive 
her crown at the annual May Fete on the campus on May 19. She 
is president of the Lindenwood Student Government Association. 



Cut tent Comment--;:--;;~~~:-;~~~ 
B,- PRESIDENT GAGE 

T HESE are days of criticism. This is wholesome. 
Talking things over is an essential part of the dem­

ocratic process. Those who must participate in decision 
should think and take part in discussion. Otherwise 
decision is ill-considered. 

Well balanced criticism includes self-examination. 
This also is healthful. As individuals and institutions 
we need regular spring cleanings. Between these 
annual renovations there is the daily business of pick 
ing up and throwing out. Rubbish tends to pile up. 
If we did not get rid of things our lives would become 
a frightful accumulation of riff-raff. Ideals have a 
way of descending from their high position and getting 
out of place. In this respect they are just like things 
supposed to be on a table in a living room. Many 
times we cannot find what we expect where we think 
it is. The thing that is kept always in a corner on a 
table is usually in some other place. Sometimes it is 
underfoot on the floor. How the inert thing got there 
is a mystery. That it does so is reason for looking 
into all of our rooms bent on burning, refreshing and 
replacing. What we should do for our houses and 
things in them should of course be done for our minds 
where ideas and ideals are kept. Wherever the clean­
ing process goes on one is always surprised to find 
this or that which has long been taken for granted 
and was once important but has long since out-grown 
its usefulness. 

There are various ways of measuring the worth of 
colleges. Marked institutional awareness is an indica­
tion that a college is alive, alert and inclined to self­
improvement by way of self-examination. It is fair 
to say that Lindenwood is making progress in academic 
procedure, campus life and various services to students. 
This is true because we, teachers and administrative 
officers who are responsible for welfare of students, 
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are studying objectives and means whereby goals may 
be realized. The Faculty's Institutional Study Com­
mittee has been at work for three years. For four years 
a Faculty Committee on Teacher Education in coop­
eration with similar committees from twenty-five other 
colleges, has produced a valuable report, "Better Col­
leges-Better Teachers," which has had a wide distribu­
tion. In Lindenwood the cooperative study is responsi­
ble for several curricular changes such as the new 
courses in the humanities and general science. 

Changes in curriculum are not immediately obvious 
to a visitor. New buildings and things in them are 
what strike the eye of old friends who return to see 
what is doing on the old campus. We have no new 
buildings to announce at this time but we can announce 
a change in use of old buildings. Dr. B. K. Stumberg 
was convinced that our health service, which under his 
guidance for many years was marvelously good, could 
be improved. To him good was not an enemy of the 
best. Before his death the Board of Directors had 

approved a plan for establishing Senior Hall as a 
Health Center and using the present Infirmary in 
Sibley for dormitory residents. The coming of the 
war postponed the project. Recently the Board author­
ized and the Administration ordered the plan to be 
made effective immediately. Therefore we shall have 
a greatly improved health service next year. The presi­
dent will recommend that the building now called 
Senior Hall be designated The Dr. B. K. Stumberg 
Health Center. That will be a fitting recognition of 
his name and plan. 

We arc looking forward to announcing some 
change in use of rooms for radio work. This project 
has been authorized but will not be made effective until 
purchase of equipment is possible. 
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Lindenwood Will Hold 118th Annual 
Commencement on June 4 

Dr. Virgil Hancher, President of the University of Iowa, to 
Deli-ver Commencement Address, Climaxing Week of 

Many Acti·vities on the Campus 

T HE 118th annual commencement of Lindenwood 
College will be held on Monday, June 4, climaxing 

a week of special programs on the campus. The com­
mencement address ,..,·ill be given by Dr. Virgil Melvin 
Hancher, president of the University of Iowa. 

Dr. Hancher has been president of the University 
of Iowa since 1940. He was graduated from the uni­
versity in 1918 and was awarded a Rhodes scholarship 
to Oxford University in England. After he received 
his bachelor's and master's degrees from Oxford he 
traveled extensively on the continent, before returning 
to enter the University of Iowa Law School in 1922. 
He received the degree of juris doctor in 192+. He 
also holds the honorary degree of doctor of laws, 
awarded by Grinnell College in 1941 ; by St. Ambrose 
College in 1941, and by Northwestern University 111 

19H. Cornell College awarded him an LH.D. in 
19+3, and Beloit College an LL.D. in 19++. 

Dr. Hancher is chairman of the Committee on 
Education of the Iowa Postwar Rehabilitation Com­
mission; president of the State University Association, 
and a member of the Midwest Research Institute and 
of the American Academy of Political and Social 
Science. 

The baccalaureate sermon will be preached on 
Sunday, June 3, by Dr. Alvin E. Magary, pastor of 
the Lafayette Avenue Presbyterian Church of Brook­
lyn, N. Y. Dr. Magary is well known as a radio 
preacher. He is the author of the book, "Character 
and Happiness," and was for a number of years a con­
tributor to the editorial page of the Detroit Free Press. 
He is a director of the Auburn Theological Seminary 
and in 1935-36 gave a series of lectures at the Chicago 
Presbyterian Theological Seminary. He has been 
pastor of the Lafayette Avenue Church since 1930. 

There are 92 candidates for degrees and certificates 
in this year's graduating class. Thirty-five are Seniors 
and are candidates for bachelor of arts, bachelor of 
science and bachelor of music degrees. 

One of the features of Commencement Week will 
be the Alumnae Day on Saturday, June 2. A cordial 
invitation is extended to all alumnae and former stu­
dents of Lindenwood to return to the campus 011 that 
day. The program for the day will include an open 
house at the Gables from 2 :30 to 6 p. m., the annual 
alumnae dinner in Ayres Dining Room at 6 p. m., 
and the annual meeting of the Lindenwood Alumnae 
Association and election of officers. At the dinner 

Commencement Speaker 

Dr. Virgil Hmuhrr, presirlmt of the University 
of Iowa, who will deli•uer Lindenu-oot(s I 18th 
Commencement address. 

the members of this year's Senior Class will be inducted 
into the alumnae association by its president, Miss 
Pearl Lucille Lammers, of St. Charles. 

Other officers of the association are Mrs. Helen 
Bruns Jolly, St. Charles, vice president; Mrs. Mar­
guerite Dallmeyer, St. Charles, secretary, and Mrs. 
Earnest Baldwin, Pattonville, Mo., treasurer. 

In order that arrangements may be made in advance, 
all alumnae who plan to attend the dinner are 
requested to send their names to Miss Kathryn Hankins, 
Alumnae Secretary, on or before May 20. 

The Commencement Week program will climax a 
month of special activities on the campus. The annual 
luncheon given by the college to the members of the 
Senior Class, will be held this year on May 26 at the 
Mi,souri Athletic Club. On May 18 the annual 
commencement play, "Outward Bound," will be given 
by Alpha Psi Omega and on May 27 the Red Cross 
will hold a capping service on the campus to award 
Nurses' Aide c:ips to students who have completed the 
prescribed course of training. 

Always a highlight in May, the annual May Fete 
will be held this year on May 19. The theme, "Spring 

( Continued on page 8) 
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Roll Call of The Members of 
The Class of 1920 

By KATHRYN HANKINS, Alumnae Secretary 

T HIS month we complete the roll call of the Class 
of 1920. The first installment was presented last 

month. The following members resp:mded to the 
Alumnae Office's request for news about themselves: 

Kathryn Burch (Mrs. \Varre;1 P. Rash), Middles­
boro, Ky.: "After I finished at Linden wood I went to 
the University of Missouri, and was graduated in 
journalism in 1922. I came straight from school to 
Middlesboro as news editor of the daily paper, and 
I have been here ever since. I was with paper several 
years, and since then I have been a correspondnt for 
Knoxville and Louisville papers, and have done a 
variety of special publicity work. Since the start of 
the war I have been chairman of the civilian deferse 
volunteer office here, and in charge of publicity for a 
number of activities-Red Cross, War Loans, War 
Fund drives, OPA, etc. My husband is in the whole­
sale business. We have two daughters, Katharine, 13, 
and Mary Warren, 10. Middlesboro is on Highway 
25 leading to the Smokies, to Florida, and tl-.e s::uthcrn 
route into Virginia. When there are cars and tires 
again, and any of you class of 1920 come this way, 
be sure to look me up." 

Margaret McIntosh ( Mrs. Kenneth R. Sha,v), 
1207 W. 6th Street, Los Animas, Colo.: "I was a 
member of the Academy Class of I 920, and was grad­
uated from the University of Colorado in 192+. I 
was married in December, 1924, and am a home-maker 
and mother of two children. Our daughter, Margaret 
is in college, and our son, Kenny, is a freshman in 
high school. My activities are the usual small town 
ones - Red Cross, work in Presbyterian Church, 
A. A. U. W. and P. E. O." 

Thelma Louise Neal (Mrs. J. T. Allen), 206 
N. Vine Street, Cleveland, Okla.: "I have nothing of 
great interest to tell. I seem to be one of these very 
busy persons who works hard and seems to accom­
plish so little. I am a home-maker with a very good 
helpmate. I teach elementary music in the public 
school and have voice pupils in my spare time. Of 
course, I have my church work and I am a worker for 
the Red Cross." 

Juanity Pharis (Mrs. Charles H. Lane), 309 E. 
Oak Street, West Frankfort, Ill.: "After leaving 
Lindenwood, I went to the University of Illinois. 
There I met "Shady Lane" and after two years ot 
college work I was married. We have one son, Bill, 
who will finish high school this June. I do as much 

war work as our town of 12,000 affords. At the end 
of I 944, I had over 1000 hours in knitting and 
surgical dressing. I have had a Brownie Scout troop 
for six years, am chairman of the Red Cross Blood 
Bank, and serve on the Adult Board for our new 
'Teen Town.'" 

Agnes Lucille Reed (Mrs. Lester R. Pyle), Dom­
bey, Okla.: "Since leaving Lindenwood I attended 
the University of Kansas, became a school teacher and 
then served as Assistant Postmaster in my home town, 
Douglass, Kan. I am now happily married and reside 
on a ranch in the Oklahoma Panhandle. I enjoy the 
Bulletin so much and am looking forward to reading 
the bit of news from the girls of the class of 1920." 

Ludmila Rene, 227 S. Reno Street, Los Angeles, 
Cal.: "I have been living in California the past couple 
of years, working in a: war plant in!lpecting gas masks, 
doing bit of Red Cross work in my spare time; other­
wise I am living a quiet life. My aunt wants me to 
come to live with her, so probably I shall be leaving 
soon for the East again, as my uncle has passed away. 
Kindest regards to Lindenwood." 

Helen L. Ruehl ( Mrs. Charles A. Herfurth), 322 
Melrose Place, Centralia, Ill.: "Before the war, my 
activities, besides being homemaker, were mainly bridge 
and golf. Since that time my time is devoted to war, 
civic and club work. I am State Chairman of the 
Americanism Committee of the Daughters of the 
American Revolution. Being interested in the trend 
of our country has forced me irito politics. Best wishes 
to my old classmates." 

Helen Ruth Railsback (Mrs. J. D. Conrad), 1427 
Burns Street, Wichita, Kan.: "I taught school for one 
year in Gallatin, Mo. On June 8, 1921, I married 
John D. Conrad of Hamilton, Mo. We have one son 
and one daughter. Our son is overseas in an Armored 
Division under General Patton. Our daughter was 
graduated from St. Luke's School of Nursing in 
Kansas City on February 26, I 9+5. From 1925 to 
I 94-2 we lived in Baxter Springs, Kan. In I 942, Mr. 
Conrad came to Wichita as a Bank Examiner for the 
State of Kansas. In 1943, I took a position in the 
Accounting Department of the Boeing Airplane Co. I 
have watched the development of the B-29 from the 
building of the very first ship to the present time. In 
August, 1943, Mr. Conrad resigned his State position 
and accepted a position with Boeing as an Inspector­
the position he now holds." 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Lindenwood's Alumnae Service Flag 
Now Has 129 Stars 

FIVE STARS have been added to Lindenwood's 
alumnae service flag this month, bringing the num­

ber of graduates and former students now in the 
service of their country to 130. 

Mrs. John A. Logan (Jo Ann Hendren, Class of 
'42, of Bloomfield, Ind.), has been commissioned a 
Second Lieutenant in the Army Medical Corps. She 
is assigned as a physical therapist and will receive her 
basic training at Camp Rucker, Ala., and her hospital 
training at the Thayer General Hospital, Nashville, 
Tenn. 

Miss Electra Pearson, of Ranger, Texas, who 
attended Lindenwood in 1939-40, enlisted in the 
WA Cs in April, 1943. She is now a mail clerk in 
Medical Department at Camp Blanding, Fla. 

Miss June Kaufer, Class of '42, is also serving in 
the \V ACs and is assigned to the Army Redistribu­
tion Station at Miami Beach, Fla. 

Miss Catherine Bishop, of Winona, Kan., Class of 
'43, enlisted in the WAVES last fall. She received 
her boot training at Hunter College, New York City 
and then was sent to the Naval Training School at 
Cedar Falls, Iowa. 

Miss Harriet Scruby, of Omaha, Neb., Class of 
'44, has also enlisted in the WAVES and is now at 
the training school at Cedar Falls. 

Among the Lindenwood alumnae now overseas is 
Miss Eleanor Palmer, of Lebanon, Mo., Class of '42, 

* 
* 
* 
* 
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Sibley Hall President 

Miss Martha Aun Young, of Marion, Iowa, a 

Senior, v.'ho is president of Sibley Hall this year. 

She is a 111e111ber of the Poetry Club, the League 
of Women V otns and tlie Residenre Hall Council. 

Miss Palmer is a Technician, Third Class, and 1s 
stationed at the Navy Yard in Honolulu. 

Miss Abigail Pierce, Class of '37, who has been 
in the W ACs for the last two years, is now a Corporal 
and is at the Hoff General Hospital, Santa Barbara, 
Cal. She recently completed a six months training 
course at the Walter Reed Hospital in Washington, 
D. C., and is beginning a three months apprenticeship 
to qualify for the physical therapy department of the 
Medical Corps. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Dr. Florence Schaper Promoted to 
Full Navy Lieutenant 

Dr. Florence W. Schaper, an alumna of Linden­
wood and a member of the faculty on leave of absence 
with the armed forces, was recently promoted to the 
rank of a full Lieutenant in the WAVES. She is now 
stationed at San Diego, Cal. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Wins Mademoiselle Prize 
Miss Phyllis M'.lxwell, Lindenwood sophomore, of 

Mt. Vernon, Ill., who is the college's representative 
on Mademoiselle magazine's college b::ard, has been 
awarded a prize for her short story submitted in com­
petition with stories submitted by college students all 
over the country. 
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Roll Call of Class of 1920 
(Continued from page 4) 

Lee Sims (Mrs. F. S. Meek), Dardaneile, Ark.: 
"I am a small town home maker, taking part in the 
many things one who lives in a small town is called 
upon to do. I am Chairman of Red Cross Knitting 
for our County. I have been married twenty-one years 
and we have one son who is now attending Kemper 
Military School, Boonville, Mo. This is his fourth 
year there. Best wishes for Lindenwood's continued 
success." 

Janet Harper Stine, 44 S. Gore Avenue, Webster 
Groves, Mo.: "The early traditions of Lindenwood 
have always been very dear to our family, because in 
1838, Mary Ann Garrett Stine, Letitiae Stine, and 
Lavinia Stine, the three young daughters of our great 
grandfather attended Lindenwood, which had been 
founded just ten years previously, and was under the 
active supervision of Mary Easton Sibley. Since my 
graduation the years have slipped by quickly; travel 
abroad and to every corner of the United States are 
now a most treasured memory. During the winter 
season, Needlework Guild, Garden Club, A Federated 
Club, the D. A. R., Mountain Schools, Church and 
Historical Research usually require my attention. At 
present my newest interest is being one of the sponsors 
of a Junior Achievement group of high school girls 
in Webster Groves." 

Ruth Sumner, 2645 E. 28th Street, Kansas City, 
Mo. : "I am secretary to the Sales Manager of the 
Kansas City Branch of General Outdoor Advertising 
Co., Inc. I shall look forward to having the Class 
Roll." 

Helen Arnett Salyer ( Mrs. Frank Anderson), Col­
lege Station, Texas: "I have been married twenty 
years and have lived the entire time at Texas A. & M. 
College Station where my husband is connected with 
the Physical Educational Department. We have two 
sons, "Rusty" and "Wally," sixteen and fourteen and 
though I am disappointed we don't have a daughter 
to send to Lindenwood, I certainly hope the boys 
marry L. C. girls." 

Louise Tragitt ( Mrs. Max Reese), Grayville, Ill.: 
"After leaving L. C., I taught several years. I met 
my husband while teaching in Grayville. I have been 
married for nearly 20 years and we have one daughter, 
Elizabeth Anna. As a housewife I'm kept busy, along 
with clubs, school , and church work. Yes, I said 
school work-I'm back in the high school teaching 
Home Economics after all these years. I took a sum­
mer course at the University of Wisconsin and one at 
the Missouri School of Mines after I was married." 

Olive Townsley ( Mrs. Stuart Haw), 1068 E. 
Clifton Road, N. E. Atlanta, Ga.: "Writing about 

myself is an unusual assignment, the request from the 
Bulletin is the only one I've ever had. Since I write 
publicity for the Atlanta Chapter, A.R.C. my life is 
one deadline after another and now I seem to have 
let another one slip up on me. I'm afraid homemaking 
is a rather euphemistic term for what I do outside of 
office hours. It sounds much more prosaic than it 
actually has been, to report, that I have been happily 
married to one man for eighteen years. My older son 
Stuart, 16, will enter college in July. My second son, 
Sandy, is 14 and my daughter, Cynthia, is 12." 

Helen Marguerite Waddington (Mrs. W. C. 
Busher), 2042 W. Main Street, Decatur, Ill.: "After 
graduating from Lindenwood in 1920, I entered col­
lege at Milliken Conservatory of Music in Decatur, 
Ill. I attended two years, then married and have lived 
in Decatur for twenty-three years. We have one daugh­
ter, Beverly, who enjoyed her freshman and sophomore 
years at Lindenwood, 1942-44. It really brought back 
fond memories to have my daughter occupy a room 
on the same floor of Niccolls Hall-that only a seem­
ingly few years before had been my college ho~e. 
During these war years, I have been a member of the 
Red Cross Motor Corps, and besides keeping a home, 
I try to find a few hours each week during the summer 
for my hobby, golf." 

Zelle Marion Whitmarsh (Mrs. Willis J. Letty), 
2 Overlook Terrace, Short Hills, N. J.: "The years 
since graduating from Lindenwood have been full and 
busy ones. After leaving Lindenwood, I attended the 
University of Missouri-graduating from there in 1922 
-my husband was in the class of 1922 also. After 
that I spent a year in New York at the Commonwealth 
School-"A School for Homemaking." We have lived 
in Texas, St. Louis, Atlanta, and Philadelphia. We 
are now living in Short Hills, N. J., where we feel 
fairly permanent. We have three fine children - a 
girl , who is a sophomore at Kent Place School, and 
two boys, 12 and 10." 

Hilda Elizabeth Wright (Mrs. George Hobert 
Ewell), 721 Seneca Place, Madison, Wis.: "After 
graduation at Lindenwood, I attended the University 
of Missouri until I was married in 1922 to Dr. 
George H. Ewell of Carrollton, Mo. We lived in 
Kansas City, Mo., until 1927 when we moved to 
Madison, where my husband is associated with The 
Jackson Clinic as urologist and practologist. We have 
one daughter, Patricia Jane, who is 18. I have been 
active in PT A work, the Methodist Hospital Service 
League, and in the Woman's Auxiliary to the County, 
State and American Medical Association." 

Emma Florence John (Mrs. J. C. Jackson), Route 
No. 1, St. Augustine, Ill.: "I am a homemaker with 

( Continued on page IO) 
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Postwar Opportunities For Women 
Is Theme of Conference 

Speakers From Many Fields Address Students at Lindenwood's 
Vocational Conferen ce Held on the Campus 

April 5 to April 19 

POSTWAR opportunities for women was the theme 
of the Vocational Conference held on the campus 

beginning April 5. The keynote address, "Tomorrow 
Is Too Late," was delivered by Miss Margaret Hickey, 
principal of Miss Hickey's Training School for Sec­
retaries and president of the National Federation of 
Business and Professional Women's Clubs. 

Speaking on the subject, "Tomorrow Is Too Late," 
Miss Hickey pointed out that "it is a striking fact 
that all of the blueprints for the world's future are 
primarily concerned with the basic needs of life with 
which women have always been concerned-housing, 
food, employment, education, religion, family and 
security.'' 

Education for women, she said, must prepare them 
to "box the compass, home, career, community, world. 
No matter how adequate a woman may be as a poli­
tician or a dentist or a teacher or a secretary, unless 
she can look with an unintimidated eye at the kitchen 
stove and the dishes afterward, her education is incom­
plete. On the other hand, she may be a magnificent 
homemaker and still be a failure if she is not pre­
pared to make some contribution to the culture and 
the social life of th~ community of which her home 
is a part." 

A motion picture, "Finding Your Life Work" was 
presented during the conference and a panel discussion 
on "Vocational Opportunities for Women in the 
United States Foreign Service" was given by the fol­
lowing students: Jean McDonald, Mary Ann Parker, 
Hildegarde Stanze and Frances Watlington. 

Speakers who addressed the conference included 
Miss Eloise Buck, representative of the Kathryn Gibbs 
School; Mrs. Claire Cari-Cari, Radio Station KMOX; 
Miss Helen Manley, national president of the Ameri­
can Associations for Health, Physical Education and 
Recreation; Dr. Fred McKinney, psychologist of the 
Student Health Center of the University of Missouri; 
Lynn A. Watt, Monsanto Chemical Co.; Dr. Charles 
A. Lee, professor of Education at Washington Uni­
versity; Charles E. Duke, Chicago and Southern Air­
lines; Miss Ruth E. Duerr, of the St. Louis Municipal 
Child Guidance Clinic; Mrs. Marjorie Davis and 
l\llrs. Jane Halsey, of the American Red Cross; Mrs. 
Martha \Veber Spencer and Mrs. John Ney, of Barnes 

In Hall of Fame 

Nominated for the campus Hall of Fame this year 
is iWiss Elizabl'th Franke, of Webster Groves. Mo. 
,Wiss Franke, a Senior, is vice-president of the Stu­
drnt Go'vernment Association, is an active member 
of the Children's Th eater of the Air, has received 
her R ed Cross arti/icate as a staff assistant and 

is a member of the Encore Club, the League of 
Women Voters, Y. W. C. A. I ntenzational Rela­
tions Club and the Future Teach ers of A rnerirn. 

Hospital; Miss Helen Harkness of the St. Louis 
School of Occupational and Recreational Therapy; 
Edmund Giesbert, Chicago artist; Mrs. Thelma Lison, 
of the home economics department of the Gardner 
Advertising Co. and Mrs. Elmer Ordelheide, an 
alumna of Lindenwood who spoke on "Homemaking 
as a Profession." 

Pre-conference vocational addresses were made by 
Mme. Helene Lyolene, New Yark dress designer; Miss 
Harriet Van Riper, traveling fellow of the Presby­
terian Church, Miss Kathryn Horton, Red Cross 
overseas worker, and Miss Mina Sennott, St. Louis 
journalist. 

Dr. Marie Finger, Director of Student Guidance 
and Personnel, was chairman of the Faculty Com­
mittee in charge of the conference. 'The chairmen of 
the student committees were Miss Betty Jane Dane­
man, Hospitality; Miss Ruth Neef, Program, and 
:Miss Joyce D.'.Puy, Publicity. 
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Dr. Clevenger Elected 
Mayor of St. Charles 

Both political and ac;:demic history was made 011 

April 3 when Dr. Homer Clevenger, professor of 
history and government, was elected mayor of 
St. Charles. Surprising St. Charles' politicians, Dr. 
Clevenger was swept into cffic~ by a decisive majority. 

Dr. Clevenger bdieves that the practical applica­
tion of his years of study of political science and 
history will benefit him in his classes at the college. 
He has already taken office. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Lindenwood College Represented 
at San Francisco Conference 

Lindenwood sent a delegation of students to the 
mock San Francisco Conference held at \Vashington 
University in St. Louis 011 April 20 and 21 under the 
auspices of the Le;;gue of \Vomen Voters. Ten colleges 
and universities participated in the conference. 

Lindenwood students 011 the delegations of the five 
major powers were Mary Ann Parker, Frances Wat­
lington, Barbara Park , Jane Blood. Coy Payne. Marian 
Clark, Eileen Murphy, Margaret McKinney, Gwyne 
Filling and Marielle Hill. 

Lindenwood students made up the entire delega­
tions of two of the smaller nations. These delegations 
included Alice Boutin , Ruth Stevenson, Sally Thomas, 
Patricia Hobart , J;:ckie Forman, Barbara Buckley, 

Lindenwood Children 

These two boys with their dogs are the sons of 
Mr. and Mrs. H. C. Campbell , of Larned, Kan. 
lames, left, is 9 and Albert is 14. Mrs. Campbell, 
who was Laura Isabel Doerr, u·as a member of 

the Class of '20. 

Mayor of St. Charles 

Dr. Homer Clevenger, of Lindrnwood's faculty, 
who has been elected mayor of St. Charles. 

Mary Lou Gillette, Mary Marsh, Nancy Kern, 
Janice Miller, Joan Bohrer, Virginia Beasley, Mar­
garet Eberhardt, Sue Berry, Betty Jane Moore, l\.'lary 
Jane Mertz, Electa Goszkruger, Janet Brown, Virginia 
Lomison and Janet Crabbe. 

The Lindenwood League of Women Voters and 
Dr. Wilhelmina Feemster, its sponsor, were in charge 
of the Lindenwood delegations. Alice Boutin and 
Mary Ann Parker, officers of the league, assisted in 
making the arrangements. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Lindenwood Commencement Plans 
(Continued f ro111 page 3) 

Holiday" has been chosen by the Seniors for this year's 
fete, at which Miss Jacqueline Schwab, of Oklahoma 
City, president of the Student Government Associa­
tion, will be crowned May Queen. 

Miss Montelle Moore, a Junior, of Mexico, Mo., 
will be the Maid of Honor. Senior attendants to the 
Queen will be Miss Marjorie Green, Oklahon1a City, 
and Miss Betty Roark, Tulsa, Okla. 

Junior attendants are Miss Joan Emons, Alton, 
Ill., and Miss Betty Jayne Daneman, Dayton, Ohio. 
Sophomore representatives are Miss Mary Flaniken, 
Memphis, Tenn., and Miss Emily Berry, Kansas City, 
Mo., and the Freshman Class will be represented by 
Miss Margaret Eberhardt, Salina, Kan., and Miss 
Mary Anne Wood, Eldora, Iowa. 

The May Court will be held this year in front of 
Irwin Hall, with the procession coming from Sibley 
Hall. There will be two May poles this year, which 
will be wound by members of the Freshman Class. 
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ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR 
MORE OR LESS PERSONAL 
Mrs. John D. Sevensson (Virginia Williams, Class 

of '39) is now living at 215 Parkwood Lane, Wichita, 
Kan. Her husband, Lieut. John D. Sevensson, of the 
United States Army, has been stationed in Burma for 
the last two years. They have a 2 year-old son, 
John Karl. 

Mrs. Wallace Robert Bishop, Jr. (Vina Adele 
Merrifield) is now living in Orlando, Fla. Her hus­
band, who is a captain in the Army Air Force, recently 
returned to this country after having served overseas 
for twenty-six months and participating in thirty-two 
missions over enemy territory. They have a son, 
Cameron, 2 years-old. 

Mrs. Robert D. Barrow (Louise Alewel, Class 
of '34) is now residing in Canada with her husband 
who is a captain in the Army. Their address is 9907 
Eighty-eighth Avenue, Edmonton, Alberta, Canada. 

Mrs. Carl Niesen ( Marion Lou Hutchinson, Class 
of '39) writes that she and her son, Carl Louis, 3, 
are making their home with her parents in Mena, Ark., 
while her husband is serving in the United States 
Army. 

WEDDINGS 
Miss Edith Virginia Knotts, daughter of Mr. and 

• Mrs. L. W. Knotts, of Yates Center, Kan., and a 
member of the Class of '34, chose March 21 as the 
date of her marriage to John F. Burdine at Burbank, 
Cal. They are now at home at 228 E. San Jose Street, 
Burbank. 

Hope of Tomorrow 

This picture of lack Franklin Helmramp, fr., was 
taken a few days after his birth on February 22. 

His admiring parents are Lieut. and Mrs. J. F. 
Helmramp, of Fort Sill, Okla. Miss Helmcamp 
was Peggy Gene Kimbrough, Class of '42. 

Future Lindenwood Girl 

Bonnie Marie was J months old when this picture 
u·as taken. She is the daughter of Capt. and 
Mrs. P. D. Yoder, of 802 S. Sixth Street, Goshen, 
Ind. Capt. Yoder is now overseas. Bonnie Marie 
has an older Sister and their parents plan that 
both girls shall attend Lindenu·ood. Their mother 
u·as Wilda Marie Fisher, Class of '4r, and their 
grandmother, Mrs. E. Earl Fisher, of Wichita, 
Kan., who was Wilda Cook, u·as a member of the 
Class of 1915. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

On March 30 at Oklahoma City, Miss Jean 
McMurry, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. F. G. 
McMurry, of Oklahoma City, and a member of the 
Class of '42, was married to Lieut. Charles J. White 
of the United States Army Air Force. Miss Marjorie 
Green, Lindenwood Senior, was maid of honor. 

A March bride was Miss Kathryn Ellis Salyer, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ellis H. Salyer, of 
Mt. Sterling, Ky., and a member of the Class of '41. 
She was married on March 3 to Lloyd William James 
Webster, of the United States Navy, at San Leandro, 
California. 

On February 25 at Oklahoma City, Okla., Miss 
Jo Cleta Simpson, daughter of Mr. and _Mrs. George 
Samuel Simpson, of Oklahoma City, a member of the 
Class of '+3, was married to Ensign Madara Day 
Fezler, Jr., of the United States Navy. 
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BIRTHS 
A daughter, who has been named Carol Anne, was 

born on February 17 to Capt. and Mrs. Robert M. 
Johnson, of Rushville, Mo. Mrs. Johnson was Mary 
Stanton, Class of '42. Capt. Johnson is serving over­
seas with the Amer:can Third Army in Germany. 

A future Lindenwood girl is Barbara Ann, who 
was born on March 25 to Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow 
Hulme, of 303 E. Thirty-seventh Street, New York 
City. Mrs. Hulme was Ann Ruth Seaman, Class 
of '38. 

Susan Sebesta, who was born on March 11 to 
Lieut. and Mrs. A. J. Sebesta, of Fort Jackson, S. C., 
will represent the third generation of her family at 
Lindenwood when she matriculates in the Class of 
'63. Her mother was Mary Morrison, Class of '41 
and her grandmother is Mrs. Eva Malaby Morrison, 
Class of '11. 

A daughter, who has been named Christine, was 
born on March 20 to Capt. and Mrs. David Brown 
Galt, of 1004 E. Dayton Street, Madison, Wis. Mrs. 
Galt was Grace Quebbeman, Class of '42. 

Larry Russell is the name chosen for the son born 
on March 31 to Mr. and Mrs. George R. Taylor, of 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Roll Call of Class of 1920 
(Continued from page 6) 

four children. The oldest, a 20 year old son, was 
just recently wounded at Corregidor. I have done 
some war work and at present I am doing nurse's 
aid service." 

The following members are deceased: Melba Alice 
Jaspering (Mrs. A. S. Oatman), Jessie Lehman (Mrs. 
Alfred S. Heusner). 

Can anyone give the addresses for the following: 
Almeda Eugenie Bell ( Mrs. Howard F. Koss), Helen 
Estehi Heyd rick ( Mrs. James Thomas Homer), Sara 
Jane Hindman (Mrs. Wm. E. Thompson), Leta 
Irene Hunter (Mrs. Henry Fred Davenport), Kath­
leen Alicia Lade (Mrs. J. A. Mundie), Susan Iola 
Woodfill (Mrs. Wallace V. Pflueger), Gladys May 
Schultz ( Mrs. Eden Francis Sullivan). 

29 members did not respond. 

320 Kennedy Street, N. W., Washington, D. C. Mrs. 
Taylor was Martha Smith, Class of '28. 

Roxanna is the name of the daughter born on March 
11 to Cpl. and Mrs. James D. Young, of 6+27 
Central Avenue, Owensville, Ind. Roxanna's father, 
\\'ho is in the Fifth Division of the Marine Corps, 
was wounded on I wo Jima. Her mother was Gloria 
Stunkel, Class of '40. 

A son, who has been named Edgar Bornman, was 
born on April 3 to the Rev. and Mrs. William Lewis 
McColgan, of 325 N. Second Street, Clarksville, Tenn. 
Mrs. McColgan was Allie Mae Bornman, Class of '35. 

Another future Lindenwood girl is Anne Dillman, 
who was born on April 9 to Dr. and Mrs. W. S. 
Coon, of 111 S. Barr Street, Crawfordsville, Ind. 
Mrs. Coon was Harriet Dillman, Class of '42. 

A son, who has been named Leslie Douglas, was 
born on March 14 to Pvt. and Mrs. Jack Campbell, 
of 2006 Maffet Street, Joplin, Mo. Mrs. Campbell 
was Leslie Ann McColgin, Class of '38. Leslie has a 
brother, Jerry, who is 3. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

IN MEMORIAM 
We record with deep regret the death of Miss 

Bertha Bertsch, a member of the Class of 1901, who 
died last November at her home in Parsons, Kan. 
Lindenwood extends its sincere condolences to the 
members of her family. 

Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their 
deepest sympathy to Mrs. William Hageman, of 
St. Charles, whose father, George W. Karsten, of 
St. Charles died recently. Mrs. Hageman was Erna 
Karsten, Class of '33. 

The sincere condolences of Lindenwood's alumnae 
and faculty are extended to Mrs. Marian Goellner 
Wagner, Lindenwood student, whose father, Joseph 
Goellner, of St. Charles, died reecntly. 

Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their 
deepest sympathy to Mrs. William Hageman, 2907a 
Ohio Avenue, St. Louis, whose father died suddenly 
on March 1. Mrs. Hageman was Erna Karsten, 
Class of '33. 


